1815 Bearden Court Oxnard, California 93000 September 28, 1973

Dear Jane & Manny,

We greatly appreciate your making possible a visit to your facilities for part of the Penn State Group of Japanese English teachers who visited . Gunard/Port Hueneme September 19 through 22. The group was delighted with the warm reception they received from community residents, businesses and schools; as well as with the variety of experiences and foods that were offered during their stay. Your involvement helped transform our area from an unknown spot on the map into " the most enjoyable stop on the trip."

A report on their local visit is expected by the New York office of the Council on International Educational Exchange, who spensored the tour. Therefore, we would appreciate receiving any evaluation, suggestions or personal experiences that you would like to share by phone or letter.

Thanks again for your support.

Elaene el-Marson Cloens I. Marson 486-6466

Janice A. Boge

483-0547

Co-chairpersons for CIEE

Jania A Boge